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It is the responsibility of the employees and parents of Settlement Canyon Elementary to 

provide a safe environment for our students. We encourage parents to become familiar with 

the guidelines in our student handbook www.tooelesd.org/sces pertaining to transportation to 

and from school. 

 
1.  Location and Boundaries: Settlement Canyon Elementary is located at 935 W. 

Timpie Road, Tooele, Utah. The boundaries include those outlined on the map as well 

as Whites Trailer Park, Stockton (including South Rim) and Rush Valley. 

 
2. Walking Directions: See attached map for walking directions. Students are advised to 

always walk on the sidewalks to and from school, crossing the street only at areas 

controlled by crossing guards, crosswalks, or at intersections with stop signs. 

 
3. Road Closure: For the safety of our students and staff utilizing Spencer's Park for 

recess, PE, etc. 900 W. between Timpie Road and 1000 S. will be closed during the school 

year, opening only for special events that require extra parking space. 

 
4. Driving Directions: Parents that drive to school are encouraged to enter the north 

parking lot and drop off the students at the front of the building. This is a "drop 

off/pickup and go" zone only. Parents are discouraged from parking. 

 
5. Bicycles/Scooters/Skateboards: Students may ride bicycles, skateboards or non-

motorized scooters to school. However, they should not be ridden once on school 

grounds. Students are asked to walk their bikes, skateboards, and scooters on campus. 

 
6. Beware of Strangers: Students should always be alert to any presence of strangers in 

the area. At the first signs of possible danger they should leave the area quickly and tell 

an adult immediately. 

 
7. Potential Hazard: There is a concern about the safety on the corner of Timpie Road 

and Coleman. There is a section of road that does not have a sidewalk and students are 

forced to walk on the road. This is more dangerous in the winter when snow is plowed to 

the side. 

 
We encourage additional guidelines to ensure the safety of all who attend, work at or visit 

Settlement Canyon Elementary. 

 

 


